EWC Captains Report for AGM.


Well my first season as captain of the A team has come to an end.  It has been a season of highs and some lows, but overall it has been very interesting.  I certainly underestimated how much work takes place to keep the club up and running from organising games, to keeping the bar well stocked, even more so this season as it has been CABC’s centenary year.  I have enjoyed the various events made possible by Alan Meyer who is one of the many cogs in the big wheel that is this club.  I have enjoyed the season as captain, and I need to make some adjustments moving forward into next season if I am elected as the A team captain.  It has been frustrating trying to get three rinks together every week and this is the part of the job that I find a struggle.  I hope next season that the club can attract more players as numbers have depleted during the past two years.  I realise that a few players have thrown the towel in with regards to their health and age.  However, other clubs seem to manage this problem by attracting new blood along the way.  I hope we can emulate this by doing whatever we can to attract more players.  I believe Peter Christian has had a sign made to go on the CAC main gates, but I think we need to do more if we want to keep the A team in existence.

I would like to thank Alick Rayer and Phil Edwards for all their help and guidance (and for buying the pasties on game days to help me out). It has been very much appreciated. 

I intend to stay with the club for many years to come and when I eventually retire in a couple of years, I hope to spend more time at the club helping out with it’s future and day to day running.  

Enjoy the rest of the year and I look forward to the start of the new season in March 2024.

Steve Abberley
